
  
 

WINSLOW TOWNSHIP BOARD OF EDUCATION 
Regular Board of Education Meeting – Executive Session 

Wednesday, January 15, 2025                                                                  
 

 
EXECUTIVE  The Board convened Executive Session at 8:02 p.m. 
SESSION  
01/15/2025 
     
Members Present: 
 
 

Michael Clark 
Lorraine Dredden 
Wanda Glaud 
Rita Martin 
Gerard McManus 

Julie A. Peterson 
Cheryl Pitts 

Joe Thomas, Vice President 
John Shaw, President 
 

Also Present: Dorothy Carcamo, Ed.D, Assistant Superintendent  
Tyra McCoy-Boyle, Business Administrator/Board Secretary  
Dion Davis, Director of Human Resources 
Daniel Long, Esq., Solicitor 

The following items were discussed: 
 
1. Student Matters  
 

Mr. Long informed the Board that everything said in executive session is not to be 
discussed with anybody, not even your spouse.  There are certain issues that may be 
discussed in executive session, that was why the resolution was read before 
adjourning into executive session.  We are therefore limited as to what may be 
discussed tonight.  Ms. Polhill  is here to discuss a Harassment, Intimidation and 
Bullying (HIB) denial in regards to her son.  HIB laws in New Jersey prohibit 
harassment, intimidation and bullying that is perceived as being motivated by an actual 
or perceived characteristic, such as race, ethnicity, color and other characteristics.  
Ms. Polhill has accused three separate teachers of saying or doing something that she 
considered to be inappropriate.  The parent has made other complaints, however 
tonight the Board is to consider only the HIB denial.   
 
Ms. Polhill and her mother entered executive session at approximately 8:25 p.m.  Mr. 
Long addressed them stating that they are here tonight to explain to the Board why the 
parent believes Mr. Davis’ statement in his Dec. 13, 2024 letter, that he was unable to 
substantiate a finding of HIB is incorrect.   
 
Ms. Polhill recounted three separate incidents involving three staff members. 
 
The first was when Ms. R, a teacher, called Jayce “trouble/ trouble maker.”  Ms. Polhill 
is unsure why that was not considered bullying.   
 
Mr. Long explained that HIB is being used as defined by the New Jersey Anti Bullying 
Act.  It does not mean that something did not occur.   Each staff was addressed.  
However, the action of the individual would have had to be  motivated by a 
distinguishing characteristic of her son.  Ms. Polhill expressed that she believed it was.  
She said they thought they could take advantage and get away with that behavior.  But 
Jayce is verbal. 
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Student Matters (Cont’d) 
 
The second incident involved the case manager.  It was alleged that the case manager 
told Jayce “aht, aht, aht.  Zip your lip.”  Then, upon receipt of an email from Ms. Polhill, 
Jayce was taken out of class, prior to the teacher making the return call. Ms. Polhill 
expressed her belief that her child was coached to change what was said.   
 
The third incident occurred when the student repeatedly tapped with his pencil 
(stemming).  The teacher, Mr. M., took him to his original teachers’ classroom and 
asked the student to replicate the action.  Ms. Polhill expressed her concern that a 
school official to remove a student from the safety of his classroom was not 
appropriate.  She felt it was an unauthorized removal of a student from his classroom 
for no educational reason.  She also stated that her son was targeted because of his 
disability. He is on the spectrum, but is able to communicate.   
 
Ms. Polhill’s mother thanked the Board for the opportunity to bring this before the 
Board.  Ms. Polhill and her mother were excused from executive session.  A 
discussion ensued. 
 

2. Legal Matters  
 

o None at this time.  
 

3. Personnel Matters 
 

Mr. Davis brought before the Board a request from a staff member for an extension of 
unpaid medical leave of absence.  The person was hired in 2005.  In 2024, 84.5 days 
were used.  As of January 15, 2025 they have 1.5 sick, 2 personal and 6 vacation 
days remaining.  The staff member is requesting an extension to April 25, 2025 (68 
additional days).  This poses a hardship on School 5, leaving one secretary in the 
building to support staff, administration and parents.  Administration is not 
recommending the approval of the extension of unpaid medical leave of absence 
because: 1. It puts a hardship on the remaining secretary, who has been alone since 
September of 2024, and 2. During the winter break, the employee was observed 
working in a car dealership while out on Family and Medical Leave Act (FMLA) from 
the district.  A discussion ensued. 

 
4.   Board Policy Matters  
 

Mr. Long stressed to the Board members, that what is said in executive session is not 
to be discussed with anyone outside of executive session.  It is not to be disclosed or 
posted to any social media site.   Confidential information is discussed, and the 
information must remain confidential.  If breached, Ethic charges  could be filed. 

 
5. Business Office Matters 
 

o None at this time. 
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6.    Informational Items 
 

o None at this time. 
 

Adjournment           A motion was made by Ms. Pitts, seconded by Mr. Clark, to 
adjourn executive session at 9:40 p.m.  All Ayes. 

 
                                                                Respectfully submitted, 
    
  
                                                               
                                                                Tyra McCoy-Boyle,  
                                                                 Business Administrator/Board Secretary 


